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A Note From the Chairman of the Senior Pastor 
Search Committee

On behalf of the Senior Pastor Search Committee, thank you for your 
prayers, support, encouragement, and patience. We are so blessed by 
our church staff and their execution of the vision God revealed to Brother 
Jim that he initiated at the beginning of the year. Please continue to keep 
Re-Ignite 2021 in your prayers and continue to support this movement of 
growth. August 22, 2021 will be our ReIgnite Sunday and we want everyone 
to prayerfully focus on making that a day that truly glorifies our Lord and 
honors the vision set before us.

Your Senior Pastor Search Team has been spending many hours each week 
in prayer and meetings. We have continued to progress through our 
timeline by selecting officers within the committee. Through prayers and 
anonymous polling we selected our leadership team to guide us through 
the rest of our journey. Brad Davis was chosen to lead the group as 
Chairman, John Boyd as Vice Chairman, and Kathy Kimbrough as 
Secretary. There may be additional leaders defined as we continue through 
the process.

The next step is to start defining and implementing the selection process. 
Through several discussions a consensus was gained to adopt a 
methodology. The high-level approach is to develop key profiles, acquire 
congregation feedback, execute the candidate search, narrow the field, 
and gain consensus on a recommendation. The church profile was the first 
order of business. A church profile is a document that provides an accurate 
overview of our church: its history, membership, culture, vision, and 
activities. 
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We are currently at the step of acquiring congregational feedback. There 
are dozens of methods to gain feedback and we evaluated several 
different types. The committee decided that focus groups would be the 
most intimate and personal method to allow the congregation to have 
input into the selection process. We have planned to conduct approxi-
mately 50 focus groups in the month of August primarily structured 
around our Sunday morning study groups. Through the first week of 
focus groups we have been greatly encouraged with the depth and 
breadth of feedback we have received. We will continue to work through 
the focus groups and look forward to hearing your voice. 

On page 3 is our checklist measuring our progress. As you can see, we 
have moved into the Preparation phase and continue to work toward the 
day we begin to accept resumes. Please continue to be patient  
praying for our church, our staff and the committee as we work through 
the process of God revealing our next Senior Pastor. Remember, “God’s 
man in God’s Timing, no exceptions”!

We have completed the first draft of the church profile and will continue 
to refine it until the search process opens. In parallel, we have begun 
discussions on the community profile. This profile gives insight to the 
surrounding communities that become the mission field for our church. 
It highlights an array of demographics, including age, ethnicity, 
language, cultures, growth, and religious preferences. 
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